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INDIAN RIVER COUNTY, FLORIDA 
 MEMORANDUM 
  
 

TO:   Jason E. Brown, County Administrator  
 

FROM:   Richard B. Szpyrka, P.E., Public Works Director  
         

SUBJECT:  Work Order No. 3, Masteller & Moler, Inc. 

   64th Avenue Sidewalk Project - Wabasso 
   

DATE:   July 25, 2017      

  
 
DESCRIPTION AND CONDITIONS 
 
On November 15, 2011, the Board of County Commissioners approved the Continuing Contract for 
Professional Services with Masteller & Moler, Inc. and on November 4, 2014, approved an Extension and 

Amendment of the Continuing Contract. 
 
The purpose of Work Order No. 3 is to provide design service for the future construction of a sidewalk 
along the west side of 64th Avenue from 86th Lane north to 88th Street and then west on 88th Street to 
entrance of Wabasso Park, approximately 2,450 linear feet in length. The need for a sidewalk along the 
route has been established by the Wabasso Community as part of the Wabasso Corridor Plan 2017, West 
Wabasso Action 1.3. Public Works has reviewed the area and agrees that continuation of the existing 
sidewalk from 86th Lane to Wabasso Park is necessary to establish safe pedestrian access to Wabasso 

Park. Work Order No. 3 is for a total lump sum amount of $21,435.00.   
 
FUNDING 
 
Funding is available in Optional Sale Tax, 64th Avenue Sidewalk, Account No. 31521441-066510-17020  in 
the amount of $21,435.00.  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends approval of Work Order No. 3 to Masteller & Moler, Inc. authorizing the above-
mentioned professional services as outlined in the attached Scope of Services and requests the Board 
authorize the Chairman to execute the attached Work Order No. 3 on their behalf for a total lump sum 
amount of $21,435.00. 
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Work Order No. 03 
 
DISTRIBUTION 
 
Masteller & Moler, Inc. 

 
APPROVED AGENDA ITEM FOR AUGUST 15, 2017 

CONSENT 
 


